MOTION TO
APPROVE
MINUTES

OREGON FEDERATION OF SQUARE AND ROUND DANCE CLUBS
MINUTES OF STATE MEETING NOVEMBER 14, 1976
HERMISTON, OREGON - EASTERN OREGON AREA - COLUMBIA GRANGE

The meeting was called to order at 10:05 by CHUCK McDONALD, President. The
invocation was given by BERNICE GRUCHELLA and the Pledge of Allegiance to
the flag was lead by GRAHAM WOOD.

Roll call of officers and areas was read by MARGE POUND, Recording Secretary.
JOHN VANLANDINGHAM, Membership Chairman, and AL BOYER, South Coast Area
Representative were absent, Also absent were WAYNE and GEORGIA PUCKETT, our
Good Will Ambassadors. Present and substituting for LUTHER CHRISENBERY of the
Umpqua Area, was BYRON STEWART.

AL WESTPHAL, First Vice President, moved that the reading of the minutes of the
last meeting be dispensed with since all officers and delegates had received

a copy. The motion was seconded and passed. There were no corrections or
additions to the minutes. ’

TREASURER'S REPORT - GLEN PFEFFERKORN. The treasurer read the report covering
the period from August 22 to November 14, 1976, A copy of said report is
attached hereto and by reference made a part hereof. The Recording Secretary
asked that all Officers and Delegates retain the copy of this report which they
were given so that they could attach it to the copy of their minutes, in order
to save expense of recopying the report. '

OFFICER REPORTS
AL WESTPHAL (Fran) stated that he had nothing to report at this time, but would
have a report under O0ld Business. He did commend the dancers of the Eastern
Oregon Area for good halls, good callers, good food, good dancers and a good time!

RAY MURRAY (Dorothy) 2nd Vice President, He had no formal report, but did ask
that any of the areas that might have extra directories call him as he is getting
calls from areas that are running short. He is attempting to determine how many
directories are available so that he can get them to the people who need them.

He has none left over.

MARGE POUND (Harold) Recording Secretary, Called attention of the delegates to
the bulletin board on the wall and asked delegates who had announcements of
special dances in their area to post the information ®n the Board during the
recess in the meeting.,

MARY PUTER (Coy) Corresponding Secretary. No report.

The membership chairman was absent, however, a report was given at this time
by JACK BRINSON (Ilene). Jack reported that there is a new club called the
APPLEGATERS in the Rogue-Sis-Q Area at Grants Pass. They dance on the 4th
Thursday of each month. They have 32 active members at the present time. He
stated that the reason that the reason JOHN and GERI VANLANDINGHAM were not
present was due to the fact that their club—had its Birthday Dance the previous
Sat., night.

BUDDY RANDALL (Nancy) Parliamentarian. Buddy reported that a problem had come
up at the last meeting and that he hoped that all the delegates were prepared
to vote on the question of changing the meetings back to three plus two. He
stated that President Chuck had written regarding this to all of the area delegates.

These would be three quarterly meetings, plus a meeting at the Winter Festival
and a meeting at the State Festival, three would be paid for by the State for
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the Officers and Delegates, if we have money, and the Winter and Summer Festivals
would be at officer/delegate's own expense., President Chuck had also appointed
a Committee consisting of the RANDALLS, .the LAUDERDALES and the BARNES to bring
the Practices and Procedures up to date. Buddy stated that this would be done
immediately after this meeting, and would be available at the Winter Festival
meeting., The Secretary was asked to call the roll in order to determine delegates
position on the question of the number of meetings, The Roll Call vote was
unanimous. President Chuck stated that the times on the three meetings would

be flexible, they will not be a set meeting., Therefore, the next meeting will
be at the Winter Festival coming up January 29th and 30th. The meeting will be
on the 30th (Sunday) 12 to 1:30 in the round building. It will be no longer
than an hour and a half and will be over at 1:30 so you can either go back to
dancing or head on home,

The question was asked by SANDI FOGELSON, Emerald Empire, if the meeting at

the Winter Festival would be considered the Emerald Empire's turn as host area,
The response to this question was that it would not, and that the Emerald Empire
would be responsible for hosting the following State Meeting, as the Winter

and Summer meetings at the festivals would be special meetings and would not
fall under the hosting schedule.

GRAHAM WOOD - (Nedra) Past President, Graham stated that he was now wearing three
hats, that of the Fairview Committee, the Nominating Committee and the Advisory
Committee to the Summer Festival., Since the Fairview report would be given later
by TOMMY THOMPSON, Graham spoke representing the Nominating Committee. He stated
he left a blank for each delegate and it is hoped that each Area will come up
with at least one prospective candidate. The Nominating Committee will meet at
the Winter Festival to come up with next year's officers. Regarding the Summer
Festivals, Graham stated that he felt that the .small Areas should not oppose
hosting them because they can call on people from all over the State to help,

He stated he believed the entire State should be involved in these Festivals.

He also stated that we could also use some of the fine callers we have around the
state and incorporate them into our State Festivals a bit more.

JACK BRINSON (Ilene) State Reporter. Jack stated he had nothing to report
except that SQUARE DANCE WEEK went over really good and that they were very
satisfied, President Chuck mentioned at this time that there was a Proclamation
of Square Dance Week which was signed by Governor Straub on display at the Head
Table if anyone was interested in seeing it.

GEORGE GRIFFITH (Lorene) Historian. George stated that he would like the
area delegates to pass on to their clubs that the Historianms would like all the
information they.can get about special club activities, special dances going
on in the areas, so that they can get them all together in the History Book.
They would also like to be able to collect in one place all of the suggestions
that the various clubs might have for creating more interest in square dancing
and this information would be made available in the History Book so that anyone
could refer to it for ideas. !

ED WARMOTH (Mary) Publicity. Ed stated that for this meeting and for the

new State President, that he sent stories about their being installed as
President to several papers around the state, It appeared in the Journal

and in the Register Guard in Eugene, and it appeared in the East Oregonian.

He stated that there was a reporter covering the dance last night and that there
should be some coverage in the local paper. Ed called attention to an article
printed in the Capitol Journal in the Salem area (which he had had nothing to do
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with) It was a tremendous article on square dancing complete with colored
photos. He stated that they had sent the Capitol Journal a letter of
appreciation and also reminded them that the Fairview Dance is held right

in their back yard in April and that perhaps they could arrange some publicity
on this dance for us. Ed referred to a recent article in the OFN regarding
the possibility that there be a float that could be borrowed by various areas
for use in local parades.. Several clubs have done this on their own, however,
it is Ed's idea that perhaps on a flat bed trailer a basic float could be
built which people could borrow and further decorate to suit themselves.

Ed mentioned the Publicity Planner Sheet. It has calendars for both 1976

and 1977 on it and Ed would like to get this filled with all the Area special
dances, festivals, etc., He feels that he might be able to develop some stories
on some of these special events and that it would also collect together in one
place the key dances in the areas and prevent scheduling conflicts. He asked
delegates to take some of these Publicity Planner Sheets back to their areas.

Ed also gave us the news that '"There is Good News in the White House"

American Square Dance Magazine for October had a big write up on the fact that
President-Elect Jimmy Carter and his wife are square dancers and were before he
became governor, and that he had had dances in the Governor's Mansion in Atlanta.
So, Ed says, there may be dances in Washington, D, C. Ed also stated that there
is a Jimmy Carter of Jefferson City, Mo. who is a caller, so if you hear that
Jimmy Carter is on the program, he advised to check this out more closely.

Ed stated that he had material on the National Convention coming up next June
in Atlantic City. He has information on the flight package, including special
tours. He also stated that he had a big box of the Centennial Bumper Stickers left,

MICK NOGLE (Ruth) OFN., Mick stated that Ruth stayed home as she had to attend

a wedding - that she particularly likes to see people get married - especially men:
Mick stated that when they found out that the Carters were square dancers that

they sent them a copy of the OFN and an invitation to come out and dance at our

State Festival, Mick stated that the month of October is the best month the magazine
has had since Sunset Area has taken over the magazine - there were 20 new subscription
He stated that Three-Valley area and Lincoln-Tillamook area had both had subscription
dances, The OFN crew is very well pleased.

JOHN NASHOLM (Bev) Chairman, Mid-Winter Festival. John reported that this will

be held on the 29th & 30th of January, and that there will be a trail's end

dance on Friday at Prairie Hall with Dan McCornack emceeing. Local callers will
be used as well as those visiting as they sign in at the dance., John them reviewed
the schedule of the activities on the week-end. John stated that there were added
expenses due to price increases for services and facilities. Therefore, the
admission this year is $10,50 per couple for both days, $6.00 per couple for
Saturday only, and $4.50 for Sunday only. There are the usual breakdowns for
singles and teens as in the past. The Trail's End Dance on Friday night is $3.00.
He reported the following committees working: Gary Smith, Chmn. Publicity;

Ivan Koehn, a caller in the Eugene area, is Chmn. of committee on sound. John
stated that there will be two powerful sets in use this year and that sound will
be improved. He called attention to the large poster that they have been carrying
around the State thanks to the use of a camper. He also stated that he had with
him some smaller posters and requested anyone who had a good spot to display one
of the smaller ones to pick one up. A packet of information concerning hotels,
motels, etc, was given to each Area delegate

WARREN ENGDAHL (Florence) Chairman, Summer Festival. Warren introduced members
of the Publicity Committee, TRUDI STEWART and BYRON STEWART. Warren gave a brief
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rundown on the tentative program. The week end will start up with a ""CRANK HER UP"
Dance on Thursday night. There is a full program for the Teens as well as adults.
For teens, in addition to dancing, there is a swimming party, a weiner roast, a
Wild Life Safari tour as well as other events. For adults there is a full program
of workshops, clinics, after parties and Safari tours, at special rates to all
square dancers, Featured callers are Gaylon Shull, Bob Van Antwerp and Bill Peters.
Rounds are by Anita and Leroy Stark. The evening dances will be on an all-wbod -
outdoor floor which will accommodate 300 squares, The floor will be laid in front
of the grandstand which can seat 5,000 spectators and resting square dancers. The
entire week end will be at the Douglas County Fair Grounds and this facility offers
parking for recreation vehicles; however there are no hookups, so vehicles should
be self-contained..There are shower facilities in three different buildings

on the grounds, Warren stated that the Motels in the area would prefer that
registration be requested after the first of the year., He asked for names of
persons who would be interested in participating in a modified style-show along
with the "flivvers'. He also asked anyone who has soupd equipment available

for rent to this festival to let him know. He also solicited any other ideas or
suggestions, The committee would be glad to have them. He did state that as on
the first State Festival 20 years ago, and the 10th Festival 10 years ago (both

in Roseburg) the Committee has reserved a full moon and sunny skies. President
Chuck asked Warren if he would rather have people work through Festival Committee
for Motel reservations or make them directly with the Motel., It is preferred that
they be made directly with the Motel was Warren's reply..

DELEGATE REPQRTS

JERRY DALRYMPLE (Zanelle) - Central Oregon. Jerry stated that at the present
time Central Oregon Area is quite involved with lessons. The classes are going
very well and there are close to 100 couples involved in the lessons. Round
Dancing is going well., There will be a Beginner's Jamboree December 12th.

JACK ROBERTS (Charlotte) - Eastern Oregon. Jack stated that the beginner's dances
are the best they have ever had. He stated he would like to make a report on
holding a State Festival, and stated that there are some of the dancers in his
area that are in favor of it, but the majority are not. He stated, however, that
during the delegates meeting preceding State meeting that there were incentives
presented that might make it reasonable to take another look at the question,

He stated that at the present time, he could not give a definite answer on this.

President Chuck at this time noted to the group that the Umpqua Area, which is
hosting the current Summer Festival, only has three clubs, but that this did not
seem to bother them.

JERRY FOGELSON =-(Sandi) - Emerald Empire., Jerry also introduced their daughter,
. Amna, and the president of the Emerald Empire Area, RAY and JUNE NICHOLS.
Jerry stated that while it had not come to a formal vote, that he had discussed
the matter of hosting a Summer Festival with a cross-section of dancers and he
felt that if it came to a vote, the area would be willing to do so.

DON CRAWFORD (Rosemary) - Interstate Highlanders. Don introduced ERV BLACK. and
his wife, GEN, callers for the K.C. SQUARES. Don stated that alot of people
wonder how come Burney and Tulelake California are in the Area. This is because
Northern California is rather blocked off from the rest of the State and this
Area takes in clubs within a radius of 150 miles. Don stated that there is a new
class at Merrill, Oregon and perhaps this will result in a new club there. To
answer the Summer Festival question, the area stated '"yes" they would be willing
to do this,
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President Chuck stated that it was very gratifying to see some of the areas
coming around to an affirmative attitude toward the Summer Festivals, since
there had been negative feelings for so long.

EARL AYRES (Charolette) Lincoln-Tillamook. Earl introduced the Toledo 49'ers
caller, SAM SCOTT, and his wife, SHIRLEY, Earl reported on the Subscription
Dance which resulted in 25 subscriptions., He stated that he had received no
reaction on holding a Festival. The next area meeting is in February.

HAROLD BRESSLER (Faye) Mid-Willamette, He introduced VERNE and RUTH McKNIGHT
who are from Mid-Willamette area, Most of the clubs are having beginner's
classes and some of the clubs are reporting from 4 to 6 squares. He reported a
Fall "Tune Up" dance on October 30th which was very successful with about 20
squares. One other item he reported was that the Mid-Willamette area would

go ahead with a Summer Festival if chosen.

VERN MEYER (Mae) Portland Area . Vern also introduced Portland Area president,

BOB INGLIS and his wife, DOROTHY, and former State President, TOMMY THOMPSON (IRENE).
Vern stated that the beginner's classes in his area are larger than ever. He

stated that dancers from the Portland area spent two weeks in September dancing

at all the major shopping centers, and that this may be the reason for the large
turnout. He stated that having just gone through one, the Portland area is not

much interested in putting on another festival very soon, but they can offer

help to other areas who are doing so. BOB INGLIS then reported that the actual
number of beginner couples in the Portland area is 1100.

PHILLIP V. RENNICK (Jo) Rogue-Sis-Q . Phil reported that they have gained a
club in the area and lost a club.

ART FAUST ( Ruby) Sunset . He stated that clubs are still having classes for
new dancers but that the problem seems to be that once they start, they begin
to drift away. He would welcome any suggestions from anyone whose club has
found an answer to this problem.

HOLLIE HEMENWAY Teen Area. She reported that the Teens had not been very busy,
except that they had had their Muscular Dystrophy Dance in August. They made
approximately $250,00 and she thanked everyonme for their support. She stated
that teen area dances will start in January - the third Sunday of every 4th -
month. They will iget more information out.

RON MACREY (Leita) Three-Valley . He stated that lessons had not been started

yet this year but that the entire council would coordinate lessons beginning in
January. The council is going the biggest share of advertising and promotng

instead of the individual clubs. He stated that they are getting tired of competing
with the Eastern Oregon hunting season and for that reason delayed starting lessons.
He stated that there had been some discussion about the Eastern Oregon Area and

the Three-Valley Area pooling their resources to host a State festival some time

in the future.

BYRON STEWART (Trudi) Umpqua (Substituting for Luther Chrisenberry) Byron stated
that one thing they had done in his Area to encourage square dancers is that

they give some extra lessons after they have graduated. These extra lessons 1. .
make the dancers alot smarter but the dancers seem to get discouraged by it.

This year, they are not going to hold the additional lessons, until the dancers
themselves decide they want or need them. He stated that there is a group

taking lessons at Glide and they may form a club and reunite with the Federatiom.
He stated that the Glide Club could use alot of visitors to keep them encouraged.

-5




MOTION TO
ACCEPT
FINAL
SUMMER
FESTIVAL
REPORT

TEN MINUTE BREAK.

President Chuck reconvened the meeting. A report was heard from TOMMY THOMSON

on the Fairview Dance. Tommy reported that the Fairview Dance is the one
official dance we have that is entirely of benefit to someone else. Tommy

stated that there was a time past when changing of the charity recipient was
being considered; however, at the urging of the McKNIGHTS, he took a trip to

the cottages and his mind was changed immediately. The Fairview dances are
donation dances. There are other ways of raising money for this dance and

last year IRENE THOMPSON made an afghan which the club raffled off and made
$155.00 for it. Any projects any club might have to raise money for the
Fairview dance cause will be appreciated. He urged the delegates to tell the
clubs in their areas about this and urge them to do something about it. This
year's callers will be Marty Firstenburg, Randy Dibble and Sam Scott. The Tandem
Teens will be the exhibition square. He urged all the dancers to come and bring
their money.. At this point, BERNICE GRUCHELLA reminded the group that she

and GEORGE had purchased a book similar to the History Books and were anxious

to get articles, photos or any souveniers of past Fairview Dances to put in

the book.
OLD BUSINESS

ED WARMOTH stated that he had a final report on the past Summer Festival. At

the last meeting he gave a report, however there were 1 or 2 items not firm yet.

The report indicated that the committee would be approximately $385. short of

paying the final bills. The demonstration groups have now presented the Committee
with bills for the day they performed. The Committee had previously said that anybody
who put on a demonstration was entitled to free registration on the day they performed
The Committee decided they should pay their registration in advance and then

the one day's registration would be refunded. Between the Portland Rainbowsand

the Stars and Stripes, there is another $110. due those young people, so the total
deficit is $495. Ed:stated that it had been pointed out to him that current
Practices and Procedures call for the area council that hosts the dances is to

share in the deficit as well as the profit. Of course, they always thought in terms
of making money. However, Ed stated that since this had been pointed out, the
Portland Area delegate would take back to the area the information that that area
now has a bill for $247.50 as Portland Area's one half of the loss. End of report.

AL WESTPHAL moved that the final report of the Summer Festival for 1976 be accepted
and that the Portland Area Council be asked to accept their one-half of the deficit. 1
Motion Seconded by EARL AYERS. Motion was carried.

AL WESTPHAL also stated that there were still some posters available that were
purchased by the state to be given to any clubs that wanted them. Bumper Stickers
were also discussed and it was noted that by tearing the words that pertained to
the Bi-Centennial off the ends, they could still be used. Since we are in the

hole on this, it was suggested that they be sold for $.25 apiece. Since we are
$382. behind on this item, we need to sell as many as we can to help defray this.
It was suggested that each delegate take some of them home. and try to sell the part
that says '"SQUARE DANCING, AN AMERICAN HERITAGE".

NEW BUSINESS
President Chuck explained the new Festival Advisory Committee that has been formed.
It is made up of the First Vice President, who is state liason officer for the
festival by reason of his office. The First Vice President is chairman of the
committee, the past president and the last two summer festival chairmen. Each
year, the First Vice President will be Chairman.

The j Ob . . .
: of this committee will
be to work with areas that want to have a Festival., There are areas who have
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ACCEPTANCE
OF SUMMER
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not _had a Festival at all or have not had one for many years. his committee
will come Ento their area and explain just what a fes%izal invo{ves, how big

a job it is and where they can look for help from other areas of the State.
The present committee consists of AL WESTPHAL, Chairman, GRAHAM WOOD, JACK BRINSON
and ED WARMOTH,

AL WESTPHAL reported that since this is a new committee it did not have much to go
on, but that the committee did have an opportunity to go down to Roseburg and work
with the Summer Festival Committee there. He stated that there is a good feeling of
cooperation among the people in Roseburg and that they are a solid group working
for the good of square dancing. In the future, there will be some conditions and
rules and guidelines for the committees to work by. Also, the committee has
attended Winter Festival committee meetings. It is recognized that the problems

of these two groups are entirely different, Al stated that he hopes that some of
the guidelines that the committee eventually sets can be incorporated into the
Practices and Procedures. If the Eastern Oregon or Three Valley areas

want to combine forces to host a summer festival, Al suggested that the matter

be tabled until the meeting at the Winter Festival when their bid could be submitted.
He also stated that any other areas wishing to host a future summer festival could
also submit a bid at the meeting after the Winter Festival and that it might be
possible to have the 78, 79 and 80 summer festivals awarded at that time which
would give the committees alot of time to work om it.

President Chuck stated that the bid should be in the form of a Letter of Intent
which would give basic information such as where the festival would be held
and what kind of housing facilities are available, etc.

The president then asked State Festival Chairman, WARREN ENGDAHL, to present the
budget for the Summer Festival, for discussion and adoption. Mr. Engdahl presented
the budget in detail. A copy of this budget is attachedhereto and by reference
incorporated herein. It was moved by DON CRAWFORD that this budget be accepted.
Motion was seconded by AL WE3TPHAL. Motion was adopted.

ERVIN WILLIAMS, President of the Eastern Oregon Area, our Host Area, stated that
he would have found it very helpful if he could have had a packet of information
provided to him by the State giving them some guidelines for hosting the State
meetings, including what the facilities should include, who to send information
to, etc. He stated if he had had this, he could probably have saved alot of wear
and tear on some of the local dancers as well as had a publicity spread in the
paper.

The President acknowledged that this was a fine idea and appointed the Corresponding
Secretary to work up such a packet of information for use in the future.

HAROLD BRESSLER,the Mid-Willamette Delegate, again brought up the Legacy program.
Ruth & Verne McKnight and Bud and Shirley Parrott have been invited to go back to
this program. We sent back to the areas a request for some help for these people
going back for these meetings as it is quite expensive. It is for the whole state,
not just the Mid-Willamette area. The Mid-Willamette area came up with the thought
that the state should, perhaps, contribute some money toward this. Mr.BRESSLER asked
for some opinions on this,

VERNE McKNIGHT at this point stated that he and Ruth had accepted this invitation

on théir own and that they would like to do this much for Square Dancing in the
state, but appreciated the thought very much. At this point RUTH. McKNIGHT
explained briefly that the Legacy program started just a few years ago. It consists
of about 250 leaders in the United States who are invited to go the meeting. They
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are invited to go to this meeting. They are people who have had a responsibility in
Square Dancing. In our State, to my knowledge, there were just two that went last
year, Bob and Clemme Anderson and Bud and Shirley Parrott. Each year, the people
who have gone before invite two more people, so there have been 4 people in the
State. The other two are the BARNES and the BARTHS. They have all been from

the Mid-Willamette Area. Next year, when we are asked to invite two people, we will
try to get them frombome other area. There are manythings that come out of this
meeting. Last year, they worked on the Bi-Centennial., This year, it is going to

be in Memphis. Last year, it was in Cleveland. Ruth stated that she and Verne

were not asking for any help, that they wanted to do this for Square Dancing in
Oregon. She said the Legacy program was just leaders getting together and discussing
square dance problems and bringing the information back to the dancers.

There were several expressions of opinion that while Legacy is a very good thing,
it is not something that the state should underwrite, as there would likely be
no end to it, and it would set a precedent that would be impossible to keep up with.
MOTION TO
MAKE AL WESTPHAL moved that the Festival Advisory Committee be made a permanent part
ADVISORY of the Practices and Procedures. Seconded by RAY MURRAY, MNotion was adopted.
COMM. PART committee
OF PROC, GLEN PFEFFERKORN, Treasurer, requested some direction about adding additional/
& PRACT. people to those attending State Meeting, from a standpoint of paying expenses.
After discussion, it was determined that the Chairman of the Committee
and the Past President who is also on the committee are already having .
expenses paid and that it would be very unlikely that the other two committee
members should have to attend the State Meeting. No additipnal reimbursement
was authorized in connection with the functioning of this committee.,

At this time President Chuck thanked the Eastern Oregon Area for hosting the meeting
—_— and in so doing he expressed the thanks of all the other officers and delegates.

A card of appreciation was presented to the Area President by the Corresponding Secreta

Therebeing no further business, it was moved and seconded that the meeting adjourn.
Motion adopted.

The next meeting will be at the Winter Festival as indicated earlier in these minutes.,

Respectfully submjitted,

2 s ey A
Marﬂefie Pelind, Recording Secretary

CALENDAR OF SPECIAL DANCES:

MID-WILLAMETTE Bud Huggins, of Bremerton, Washington, Sunday, Nov. 8th 2:30-6:00
Hosted by ?. At Square Dance Center, Salem.

EMERALD-EMPIRE Area Meeting hosted by Sweet Home Squarenaders, Oak Heights Gym. !
December 18th.

New Year's Eve Dance, Danebo Circle = Eight at Prairie Hall,
A " Willamalane - Willamalane Park Bldg..

TEEN MDA Dance - 3rd Friday or Saturday in August, 1977
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OREGON FEDERATION OF
SQUARE DANCE CLUBS

NOVEIBER FINANCIAL STATEI'ENT
August 22, 1976 to November 14, 1976

GENERAL FUIID

Balance August 22, 1976 3807.94
RECEIPTS

Dues 1C.00

Directories 205,20

Decals 18,55

Loan Repayment _ 1000,00

lMiscellaneous ; 2,00 1285545

LXFLIIDITURLS

Postage/Supplies 56,88

'otolﬁTraveJ (Aug Feeling) 1091.29

Breskfast (Aug leeting) 144285

Directory Printing 791,05

Ph one Q s 00

Dues Refund 2.00

Copying 1105

Loan to Urpcua Area 100,00

Eadges £3.00

Square Dance Posters €7.98

Security Bond(Treasuvrer) 31500 3268430

Balance November 14, 1976 : : 177539

B.0% R %N W R BB o BoE

OREGON FEDERATTION NEWS TTUIND

Balance August 22, 1976 3359 4T

RECEIPTS

When/Where 13.00

Ldvertising 1261.78

Subsecripiiong 831,65 2306.43
APLNDITURES

Pout ge/Supplics Bilvs 51,

Printing ‘ 346236

Mailing 1/1.88

Phone 8.60

Typewriter Repair 18,25 371560

Balance Noverber 14, 1976 1950. 30
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OREGON FEDERATION OF

!
SQUARE DANCE CLUBS
INSURANCE, UMD
Balance August 22, 1976 1/11.91
Receipts Portland Sunmer TFestival 134675
Balance November 14, 197¢ 275866
TOTAL WORKING CAPITAL NOVEMBER 124, 1976 6484635
#O0% % % 0% ¥ ¥ X X% B X R ¥
SAVIIGS ACCOUR
- Balance August 22, 1976 5372,07
Interest Scptember 30, 1976 ' €0,77
Balance November 1/, 1976 543284
P A" " R T T N TR
On loan to Umpauva Area 1000.00
P T TR 2R T N T
DIRECTORY ACCOULT-127%
RIECEIPTS:
N Paul Swenson 10 @ .45 4450
» Hid-Willomette 330 @ J45 ‘ 148.50_
Interstete Highlander 50 @ A5 22450
Central Oregon 66 @ J45 29,70 205420
- EXPENDITURES: |
Printing _ 791.05
Balance November 14, 1976 | (585.85)

¥R OB OF O % B R R X XK H %
BUI'PER STICKTLR ACCCOULT ‘

RLCEIPTS:
. Three Valley 150 @ 425 - 37.50

Emerald Enpire 262 @ .25 - 65.50

Eastern Oregon 100 @ .25 25,00

Mid-Yillamette 500 @ .25 125,00

Central Oregon - 35 @ #25 21.25

Verne lchnight 275 @ W25 93.75 . 368,00
EXPENDITURES:

Printing and Shirping , 720,00
Bslance November 14, 1976 ' ‘ (382.00)

Respectfully subritted, '

// /841/ / L4 VM%/@M_/

Glen Pfeffgrl/oyn, Treasurer




